
NOTICE TO THE 
PUBLIC 

 
Pursuant to Section 53 of the 
Municipalities Act, public notice is 
hereby given that the RM of Mervin 
No. 499 intends to acquire lands to 
restructure our boundaries by adding 
the following lands from the RM of 
Parkdale No. 498 to the RM of Mervin 
No. 499. 
 
The land to be added to the RM of 
Mervin No. 499 is Road Plan 
97B06550 (Known as Lakeview Drive 
or the Sunset View Beach Access 
Road) 
 
 
 



 
 
The Reasons for the proposal are: 
- To provide better road maintenance 

to the ratepayers of the Organized 
Hamlet 

 
 
 
 



A public hearing will be held on 
October 22, 2024 in the RM of Mervin 
No. 499 Council Chambers at 11:00 am 
to discuss the proposal.  
Any persons who wish to object to the 
proposed restructuring may file a 
written objection, stating clearly the 
reason for their opposition, with the 
administrator of the RM of Mervin No. 
499 at the address below: 
 
RM of Mervin No. 499 
Box 130 
Turtleford, SK 
S0M 2Y0 
 
A written notice of objection must be 
received by the Administrator by 
October 18, 2024 at 4:30 pm.  
 
 



The complete proposal may be viewed 
at the Office of the RM of Mervin No. 
499 between 9:00 am and 4:30 pm, 
Monday to Friday.  
 
Dated at the Town of Turtleford, 
Saskatchewan, this 24th of September, 
2024.  
 
Shiloh Bronken 
Chief Administrative Officer 
RM of Mervin No. 499 
 

 


